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Commodore’s Comments 
 by Mary Ryan 

To see a complete list of all events go to: 
www.YACHTCLUBHH.org/calendar/
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BOARD OF STEWARDS

Class of 2019 

Carol Lang 

John Shkor 

Sonny Compher 

Class of 2020 

Hap Todd 

Andrea Shotz 

Leslie Gilroy  
 

Class of 2021 

Bob Golden 

Babs Erny 

Julie Traylor 

Welcome to our newest members – 
Mary Jo and Terry Herron!  Both are 
avid  boaters  and  belong  to  the 
Freedom Boat Club.  They are very 
active  in  the  Hilton  Head 
community  and  belong  to  the 
Heritage  Library,  Rotary  and  other 
organizations.  Welcome!

You will notice that the dead tree at 
the  beginning  of  the  walkway  is 
gone.  Thank you Sonny for having 
it cut down.

Mike Gilroy has been working on an 
updated Handbook, which might be 
completed by the New Year.  Thanks 
so much, Mike.  It is a huge task.

At  the  last  Board  of  Stewards 
meeting, Barry Moore reported that 
the YCHHI has been approved for a 
$25,000 line of credit.  The line of 
credit should cover any emergencies 
we might have.  We have a healthy 
reserve fund and it  will  be used to 
pay down the current loan.  Our next 
challenge  will  be  to  build  the 
reserves  back  up  so  that  we  will 
have  a  line  of  credit  and  reserves.  
Thank you Barry.

The Board also approved a new sign 
for  the  front  of  the  Club.   Our 
current sign is showing a bit of age 
and  wear.   The  new  sign  will  be 
approximately 6 feet tall, which will 
give  us  a  bit  more  visibility.  
Artwork  for  the  new  sign  will  be 
available  for  member  comments  at 
our Friday night dinners. 

Please  be  as  generous  as  possible 
with  your  “tip”  or  bonus  to  Pat 
Harris and her team.  It is the best 
way to recognize her  extraordinary 
skills, talents and hard work!  Give 
your  checks  to  Barry  prior  to  our 
holiday party. 

We are a volunteer club.  It is one of 
the many reasons I love the club.  If 
you  would  like  a  role  in  the  club, 
please  volunteer  for  one  of  the 
committees or talk to me about how 
you would like to contribute.  Every 
member is needed and we want you 
to have a role in the club.

Thanks  to  the  Nauti  Ladies  for 
decorating the club for the holidays.  
See  you at  the  Christmas  party  on 
December 14.  Can’t wait.
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Carole Moore 
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Diane Stortz 
Treasurer 

Kathe Golden 
Sunshine 

President’s Report 
 by Carol Lang 

The NautiLadies had their last meeting on November 8, 2018 at the Yacht Club. 
Our meeting started on a very somber note with a moment of silence for Betty 
C. Bush, who had just passed away.  Betty had been a very popular & active 
member and will be greatly missed.

It  was  then a  busy time,  as  many of  our  members  joined together  to  pack 
freshly baked cookies to help Treat The Troops. We bagged 258 dozen cookies 
and collected enough postage money to ship 18 boxes. These cookies, to be 
sent on November 14, will be merged with others along with candy, greeting 
cards,  Christmas  stockings,  nuts,  cereal  & hot  chocolate.  They'll  go  to  our 
service men & women posted in Africa, Kuwait, Afghanistan, Kosovo, Qatar, 
Korea, Iraq, Poland, Jordan, and other countries and ships
far from home. Last year 5 boxes were also filled with dog treats for a K-9 unit, 
and it's anticipated that the same will be true this year. Many thanks to Mary 
Ann Compher for involving us in this very worthwhile cause after she met the 
founder 15 years ago.

The  NautiLadies  will  be  decorating  the  club  on  Saturday,  December  1st 
beginning at 10:00 AM.  Please come and help!

Our annual Christmas Luncheon will be held at the Harbour Town Yacht Club 
On December 13th at  11:30 AM. The cost is  $25, and guests are welcome. 
Please send your check no later  than December 6th to our Treasurer  Diane 
Stortz,  24 Sea Island Drive,  Bluffton,  SC 29910,  and indicate  whether  you 
would  like  herb-crusted  salmon  or  shrimp  & chicken  Cobb  salad.  Marilyn 
Owen has announced that there will be a game after lunch, and everyone should 
bring a dime, nickel & penny.

We're looking forward to seeing all of you at the Yacht Club Christmas Party on 
December 14th.

Greeters for December & early January are:
Dec 7 Andrea Shotz
Dec 21 Carol Lang

Dec 28 Mary Ann Compher
Jan 4 Diane Stortz
Jan 11 Pat Hughes

December Birthdays are:
Dec 4 Diane Stortz
Dec 8 Carol Lang

Dec 13 Frances Viverette

December Anniversaries are:
Dec 28 Carol & John Lang



Leslie Gilroy 
Chairwoman 

Carole Moore 

Carol Lang 

Al Pepe 

Watch for your weekly Constant 
Contact reservation notice.  

Remember reservations help to save 
money.  Please make your 

reservation by 12:00 noon on 
Wednesday online. 

Food 
& 

Beverage 
Report

Remember you can pickup a To-Go meal 
after dinner. See Ms. Pat!

December 7, 2018 
 6:00 to  7:00 Happy Hour 
 7:00 Dinner   
                 Chicken Coq au Vin, Pork Schnitzel 
      Boston Cream Pie 

December 14, 2018                CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 6:00 to  7:00 Happy Hour 
 7:00 Dinner   
                 Prime Rib w/ Au Jus 
      Assorted Desserts 

December 21, 2018 
 6:00 to  7:00 Happy Hour 
 7:00 Dinner   
  Lasagna, Char-grilled Chicken Thighs 
      Key Lime Pie 

December 28, 2018    $26 
 6:00 to  7:00 Happy Hour 
 7:00 Dinner   
                 Beef Stew, Parmesan Crusted Bronzini (Mediterranean Sea           
  Bass w/ Shrimp Basil Sauce 
      Twix Bar Ice Cream 



December 7, 2018 

Deno & Elaine Caloudas 

December 14, 2018 

Lyan & Bill Harlan 

December 21, 2018 

Robert & Gayle Upson 

December 28, 2018 

John & Julie Traylor 

   Bartenders for December 



The 
Ship’s 
Store

Check out the Ship’s Store 
by Betty Bush

HO! HO!  HO!  
It is that time of the year when our 
thoughts turn to finding just the right gift 
for those on our Christmas list.   So don’t 
forget to look into our Ships Store 
cabinet.   If I don’t have the size or color 
you desire, I can order it --- if you give me 
time for delivery.   Hurry over NOW!

     Hello from the Ship’s Store 



YCHHI Members Welcome at the 
Harbour Town Yacht Club

 by Jim Landis

The YCHHI and the HTYC are both    members of the YCOA, 
Yachting  Club of America.   Members of the YCOA have various 
levels of access to yacht clubs all around the country.

Recently  a  number  of  our  members  visited  the  HTYC.    The 
HTYC is located in the heart of Harbour Town.   The club bar is 
open seven days a week from four in the afternoon. It’s a great 
place  for  a  break  during  a  visit  to  the  attractions  of  Harbour 
Town. 

YCHHI members should have in hand their YCHHI membership 
card as well as the Yachting   Club of America membership card 
to facilitate their visit.  Cards are available for YCHHI members 
at  Friday  night  dinners  or  by  contact  with  the  club  secretary, 
Kathe Golden. 

Links on our website provide information about both the Harbour 
Town Yacht Club and the Yachting Club of America.

Sailing/
Regatta/
Boating 
Activities 
Committee 

Reports 
Jim Landis 

Large Sail Boats 

Jim Vaughn 
Fleet Captain Flying Scots 

Mike Gilroy 
Power Boat Events 

Committee Report 

View from the Deck of the Harbor Town Yacht Club



Flying Scots Fall Flying Scot racing 2018 
 
 

SCYC Ocean challenge          Race 1  2  3 
193 Cameron         1  1  1            

 
Calibogue Cup 
        193 Cameron     5  4 
 2680 Demetri     3  4 
 4970 Henry     1  1 
 YCHHI White John    2  2 
 
Harbour Town Cup 
 193       4  3 
 2680       2  2 
 4970       3  DNF(5) 
 YCHHI White      1  1  
 

Weekend of November 10/11 
  Race 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9  TL 
1983 Marty  2 3 1 3 2 3 3 2 3 22 
4970 Henry  3 1 3 1     dns 1 2 3 2 20 
YCHHI John S  1 2 2 2 1 2 1 1 1 13 
YCHHI Norm S      4 4 4 4  16 
 
Standings to11-12-18 of those who qualify i.e. competed in 60% of races* 
Races competed  (16)             Tl Pts       % raced    T/O   After T/O Score to date 
      1983 Marty   22  60%     0    22  2.44 

4970  Henry                   31                  81%       1        26    2.00 
YCHHI John S         19                  81%       1        17   1.31 
x Scoring is based on the  system posted in the YCHHI directory 

   
 
 
 



The 
 Fun[d] 

Committee 
Report

Committee Members:   

Jean Hillenbrand 

Candi Hough 

Deb Pepe 

Mary Ryan 

Babs Erny 

John Lang 
Speakers 

Marilyn Owen 
Consultant 

Fun(d) Committee Needs You! 
Join  OR  Volunteer 

Guys and Gals are needed to plan and execute both 
social and fund raising events for winter (Jan., Feb., 
March 2019).  Be a full time member or simply 
volunteer for the events that interest you most.  
Bring your ideas and energy to our planning meeting 
before dinner on Fri., Dec. 7, 5:00.  Can’t attend?  
Please contact me-I’ll catch you up.   

YOU ARE NEEDED!   

Thanks,   

Jean Hillenbrand 

(317) 997-9746 

cjhillen46@gmail.com 



AWARDS AND TROPHIES 
COOLIDGE TROPHY 

This trophy is awarded annually in memory of the late Dr. Coolidge to an individual who exhibited outstanding sailing 
achievement during the year. The selection is made by the Board of Stewards, based upon nominations solicited from the 
membership. Mr. Robert P. McDuffie donated the trophy. 

2018 – Michael Roe for organizing the Sicily Trip 

JOHN J. MCALEESE TROPHY 
This trophy is awarded annually in memory of the late Dr. McAleese to the Club member who has contributed the most to 
sailing on Hilton Head Island. The selection is made by the Board of Stewards, based on nominations from the 
membership. Past Commodore Scott donated the trophy. 

2018 – Jim Vaughn for his continuing leadership of the Flying Scot Fleet 

PARTICIPATION TROPHY 
This trophy is awarded annually to recognize the individual who has contributed the most to the Club’s activities during the 
year. Mr. And Mrs. Peter Clark donated the trophy. 

2018 – Mary Ryan for her innovative programs under the FUN(d) Committee 

Chris Maxim Award 

The Chris Maxim award is awarded to the lady who has contributed the most for the good of the club the past year. 

2018 – Babs Erny for her tireless work on the Blue Moon Party, the Wine 
Tasting, etc. 

MAINSTAY AWARD 
An award inaugurated in 2002 to recognize outstanding service and involvement at the Club over many years. 

2018 – Sonny Compher for everything he does, day in and day out, year in 
and year out. 
REDEDICATION 

This is the last year the Mainstay Award will be bestowed. 

In future years, an award will be “presented to the Member who has exhibited the selfless dedication to the club’s 
betterment over many years as best exemplified by Sonny Compher. 

And the Award will be renamed the “Sonny Compher Mainstay Award” 



Supporting the 
Troops


